
The Honourable Mark Ryan MP 
Minister for Police and Corrective Services and 
Minister for Fire and Emergency Services 

Queensland 
Government 

1 William Street Brisbane 
PO Box 15195 City East 

Queensland 4002 Australia 
Telephone +61 7 3035 8300 
Facsimile =61 7 3221 0794 

ABN 65 959 415 158 
Email policet7a,ministerial.gld.gov.au   

Email FireandEmergencyServices@ministerial.gld.gov.au   

Mr Neil Laurie 
The Clerk of the Parliament 
Parliament House 
George Street 
BRISBANE QLD 4000 

TableOffice@parliament.gld.gov.au  

Dear Mr Laurie 

refer to your letter dated 1 December 2020 about petition 3367-20. 

I can advise that the Palaszczuk Government made an election commitment to progress the 
delivery of a new Fire and Rescue Station in the most suitable location in the North 
Lakes/Mango Hill area. 

This new location will have service coverage that overlaps and provides additional support 
into Deception Bay in support of Burpengary Fire and Rescue Station, which is already ideally 
located to provide sufficient service to the Deception Bay area. 

I trust this information is helpful to you. 

Yours sincerely 

The Honourable Mark Ryan MP 
Minister for Police and Corrective Services and 
Minister for Fire and Emergency Services 
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